
 
 

 

 
 

                                                                        
 

 
 
 

10th May 2024 
Dear parents and carers, 

 

How lovely it has been to see some sunshine this week.  It certainly feels like summer may be 

just around the corner.  Please remember to provide your child with a water bottle so they can 

stay hydrated throughout the day.  Sun cream and sun hats are also a very good idea when 

the weather is this warm. 

Our wonderful year 6 children will be sitting their end of year SATs next week.  They have 

worked so hard this year and we know they will try their absolute best during the tests.  We 

are extremely proud of them and wish them all the very best for next week.  

Thank you to Rita and our fantastic PTA volunteers who ran the uniform sale this afternoon.  I 

hope you were able to make use of the service.  We will be running another sale before the end 

of term. 

Thank you to all who came to plant sunflower seeds with Kelley this afternoon.  We hope to 

have raised some money for our forest school and allotment.  We look forward to seeing how 

tall the sunflowers grow. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend 

 

Best wishes 

Manda George 

Headteacher  
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Torridon Fun Run – Sunday 9th June 

Join us for a fun community event on Sunday 9th June and cheer on your child as 

they run, walk, skip or shimmy 2 laps around the Forster Memorial Park track. This 

year we have teamed up with The Friends of Forster Memorial and the park cafe, 

The Frothy Coffee Hut for a community picnic and music entertainment so bring 

some snacks and enjoy an afternoon in the local park with other Torridon families 

and the local community.  

For registration and more information click here Fun Run 2024 

Registration includes a Fun Run t-shirt and race number, and all finishers will 

receive a medal. A trophy will be awarded to the top finishing boy and girl in each 

age group (Nursery & Reception; Year 1 & 2; Year 3 & 4; Year 5 & 6).   

To run such great events, Friends of Torridon need your 

help. If you can spare a couple of hours to make this event 

a success please remember to sign up to volunteer. Thank 

you. 

 

 

Torridon Talent 

 

 

Well done to Alaya (5C) for being awarded 2nd place in the 

Future Cheer National Cheerleading Competition last week.   

 

 

 

Isla (5L) won two Brazilian jiu jitsu matches in a competition 

last weekend. She won both through submission holds and 

gained a medal for her wins. 

 

Congratulations – we are very proud of you both! 

https://sites.google.com/view/funrun2024/fun-run-2024


 Nursery – Minibeasts  
 

This term we are learning about minibeasts and things that grow. We planted cress seeds 
and we looked at them every day to see how much they had grown. 

We learnt about minibeasts that fly. We found ladybirds at Forest school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have tadpoles in our classroom and our caterpillars have turned into butterflies. We have 

called our butterflies – Snowflake, Matthew, Rosie, Flower and Lemon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 1 – Ragged School Museum 
      

 Last week and this week, Year 1 

visited the Ragged School 

Museum. We went into the past 

and experienced what school was 

like in the Victorian times. We 

learned that life was very 

challenging in the 1800s, 

especially for poorer children. We 

really enjoyed getting into 

character and learning all about 

being a child in the Victorian era! 

      

   

 Year 2 – The Great Fire of London 
 

This week the children in year 2 have continued to enjoy learning all about our 

current topic ~ The Great Fire of London. 

We used all of our knowledge of the historical event to create our very own diary 

entries. We imagined what it must have been like to go through such a terrible 

ordeal and used our senses to include some extra special description into our 

writing. After completing our very own self-assessment, we are now looking 

forward to publishing our diary entries onto old fashioned paper for everyone to 

enjoy. But for now, here are our fantastic pieces of fire artwork which we are all 

very proud of… 

 

 



Year 3  - Science 
 

In science, we have been finding out all about forces. We used Newton meters to 

measure the force acting on an object. The spring in the Newton meter, which is 

connected to a metal hook, stretches when a force is applied. We carried out our 

investigations and recorded our findings.  

 

Year 4  - Writing 
           

Together in groups, we made huge mind maps of 
useful vocabulary that we would like to use in 
our Viking narratives.  We found the words from 
chapters of Odd and the Frost Giants, 
vocabulary banks used in reading lessons and 
from dictionaries and thesauruses. 

We organised the words in different categories 
including: 

- Viking objects 

- verbs 

- expanded noun phrases 

- fronted adverbials 

- similes and metaphors 
 

 

 

 

 



Year 5 - Writing 
This week, year 5 have been producing diary entries based on the Greek myth, 

‘Persephone and the Pomegranate Seeds’. They wrote in role as Persephone who 

gets snatched by Pluto who takes her to the underworld. The children considered 

writing skills that needed to be included like; past tense, first person, description 

and emotive language. They have produced some fantastic diary entries – well 

done year 5! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Resource Base – Bean Plants and Sculptures 

 

Our runner bean plants have 

grown so tall so the children 

moved them to the outside 

planter so they can grow even 

bigger! The children have 

been taking great care of 

their beans, and sunflowers 

too, which have also just 

started to grow their stems. 

 

 

 

The children’s clay pots are finished! They have worked so hard on them over the 

last couple of weeks, sculpting them with clay, painting and then sealing them. All 

of the children were very pleased with their final piece. 

 



Year 6 – Writing  
As well as revising for their upcoming 
SATs, year 6 children have written a 
biography about Henry VIII, who they 
have been studying in both History and 
Writing. They used all the writing and 
grammatical skills they have been 
learning. They also included language 
specific vocabulary to make their writing 
informative, as well as entertaining. 

Torridon Summer Fair – Sunday 14th July 

Help plan the Summer Fair 

Friends of Torridon PTA is thrilled to 

announce that we're planning a Summer 

Fair for Sunday, 14th  July! The event can 

only go ahead with a team of volunteers to 

plan and run it. Can you help make it 

happen? Join the Summer Fair Planning 

Committee WhatsApp group or email 

friendsoftorridonpta@gmail.com to get involved. 

Lewisham Sustainable Streets 
The next phase of the London Borough of Lewisham’s Sustainable Streets 

consultation wil lbe launched this week. The programme aims to reduce the 

number of car journeys made in Lewisham and encourage more people to walk, 

cycle or use public transport, to reduce air pollution, traffic, and congestion, 

improve road safety and lower carbon emissions. ⁠ 

Lewisham council are asking for feedback from residents and businesses in Catford 

South, Lee, Hither Green, and surrounds about what sustainable measures you 

want to see to make your streets safer and more sustainable. 

You can find out more about the programme here. 

 

 

https://lewishamsustainablestreets.commonplace.is/en-GB/proposals/overview-of-programme/step1


School Council -  Menu Tasting 
On Thursday some of the school councillors were invited to do 

some taste tasting for the new Autumn term lunches. Everyone 

shared their opinion on what they liked and disliked, to give 

our amazing chef, and the menu person from Chartwells, an 

idea of what we would prefer. It was an important job for the 

councillors, as they were not just deciding what they would like 

for themselves, but for their classmates and peers as well.  

Some of the delicious samples we had were: Creamy chicken pie, vegetarian meatball pizza, 

potato vegetable pie, tuna pasta bake and breaded pollock fish fillets. For pudding we 

sampled: rice pudding (with a dollop of jam), coconut and jam sponge cake and chocolate and 

orange sticky pudding with ice cream.  

There was even a standing ovation for one of the dishes! We cannot wait for these to be on the 

menu in September.         - Sophie  (5S) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Forest School News  
This week the children in Reception are learning about the story of ‘The Bug School’ and have 

changed their class names! Yellow class has become Butterfly class, Blue class is known as 

Spider class and Red class has changed to Grasshopper class. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

At Forest School each class completed some collaborative art creating their class creature. 

  



WoW 
 

 



Dates For Your Diary 
Week beginning 13th May  YEAR 6 SATS WEEK 
Wednesday 15th May  Year 4 to London Symphony Orchestra concert 
Thursday 16th May 5pm Year 6 School Journey drop in session 
Monday 20th May 9am – Piano performance for parents and carers 

Tuesday 21st May 
9am - Guitar performance for parents and carers 
Year 5 and 6 girls’ cricket tournament  

Wednesday 22nd May Year 3 and 4 tennis tournament 
Wednesday 22nd – Friday 24th May  Year 6 School Journey 
Thursday 23rd May  Reception vision and hearing screening 
Froday 24th May  Year 5 and 6 boys’ cricket tournament  
Monday 27th – Friday 31st May HALF TERM HOLIDAY  
Wednesday 5th June Year 5 and 6 tennis tournament 
Sunday 9th June FAMILY FUN RUN – Forster Park 
Wednesday 19th June 9am - secondary transfer coffee morning for y5 parents 

who have children with an EHCP 
Thursday 20th June 5pm - Year 5 secondary transfer meeting 
Friday 21st June  INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN 
Tuesday 2nd July  Create Day with the Royal Opera House 
Wednesday 3rd July  9am Year 5 Steel Pans performance 
Thursday 4th July  9am – Year 3 Ukulele performance  
Friday 5th July  Drum Fun performance  
Monday 8th  July Welcome meeting for new reception parents and carers 
Week beginning Monday 8th July  Whole school assessment week  
Sunday 14th July  Summer Fair  
Monday 15th July  Nursery and Reception sports day 
Wednesday 17th July  Summer music concert 
Thursday 18th July  Year 1 and 2 sports day 
Friday 19th July  Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 sports day 
Monday 22nd and Tuesday 23rd July  Year 6 production 
Thursday 25th July  Last day of term – 2pm finish 
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Weekly Attendance  

 

Well done to all the classes who have won the attendance cup this week. Keep up the good 
work! 

 

      Advice Lewisham Partnership Forum registration 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Attendance  Class  Attendance  Class  Attendance  
1M 96%   3A 100% 

  

5C 96%   

1N 87%   3G 90%   5L 95%  

1W 92%   3S 97%   5S 96%   

2S 
 

98%  4A 96%  6A 98% 

  

2SW 100% 

  

4L 94%   6C 95%   

2V 97%   4S 95%   6L 97%   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScCgmgUqkG0dCdpVragWl1TOYmRwmXEYFQr0SNjGqqmz3rcjA/viewform


 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Thomas  For always being so helpful and for speaking on the carpet. Well done, Thomas! 😊   
Nursery AM  Othniel  For joining in during the carpet sessions and for being helpful during tidy up time. Well 

done, Othniel! 😊   
Nursery PM  Vinnie  For playing so nicely with his friends. Well done, Vinnie! 😊   
Blue Class  Lily   For consistently demonstrating the Torridon Values of kindness and respect. You are a 

star, Lily!  
Red Class  Filip  For his fantastic effort and speed in writing this week! Well done Filip 😊   

Yellow Class  Hanane  For settling in so quickly and being a kind friend to everyone. Well done!  

1M  All of 1M  For being fantastic on our school trip! Everyone represented Torridon School so well! 

😊    
1N  Eliana  For always being an enthusiastic learner and for working on her handwriting and 

presentation, this week. What a difference! Keep up the good work. 😊   
1W  Mimi  For being a helpful and thoughtful classmate. This week, Mimi has taken special care of 

all the thirsty plants in our classroom. Thank you and well done Mimi! 😊   
2S  Essie  For her engagement and enthusiasm with our current learning! Well done for using your 

imagination throughout our Great Fire of London topic and for extending your learning 

at home too! Excellent hard work and dedication Essie 😊   
2SW  Muhammad   For all of the handwork and determination that he has shown in his writing this week. It 

is presented beautifully and is full of fantastic expanded noun phrases! Well done 

Muhammad, keep it up! 😊   
2V  Melinda  For getting 10/10 in her spelling test. Well done Melinda, you should be proud of 

yourself.   
3A  Joshua   For being so kind and caring to everyone in our 3A community. 😊   
3G  Dee-Dee  For her positive attitude towards learning and for focusing in all lessons. Keep it up!  

3S  Zaydon  Well done for being such a positive role model for everyone in our class. Keep it up😊   
4A  Mila  For sharing your fantastic ideas with the class.  

4L  Bea  for trying hard and having good focus in hfor trying hard and having good focus in her 
Maths  

4S  Maya  For showing aspiration in maths lessons by choosing to solve the most challenging 
problems.  

5C  Nicole  For writing a lovely diary entry written in role as Persephone. She has managed to 
include most of the features in her writing. Well done!  

5L  Moyo  For making good progress with her phonics and identifying the sounds. Well done. Keep 
it up!  

5S  Hatice   For demonstrating willingness to step out of her comfort zone by participating in the 
tournament. It takes courage to try new things and challenge oneself, but you did just 

that. We are proud. Well done!  
6A  Eva  For her consistent positive approach to her learning, which has enabled her to make a 

tremendous progress. You are a role model to the class/school community!  
6C  Amoriah For her excellent attitude towards her learning.   

6L  Paris  For going above and beyond in all areas of learning. I am proud of you and your focus 
this year. Well done!  

RB Blue  Nathan  Well done for showing great talk for learning during a group discussion this week.   

RB Green  Amarachukwu  Well done for showing great listening and talking independently during our group social 

skills learning.   



Clubs and Events  



      Online Safety   


